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(the “Company”) 

 

RESIGNATION OF INDEPENDENT NON-EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR AND 

CHANGE IN MEMBER OF THE AUDIT COMMITTEE 

 

The Company announces that on 26 January 2017: 

 

1. Mr. Lau To Yee (“Mr. Lau”), an independent non-executive director and a member of 

the Audit Committee of the Company, resigned due to his senior age; and 

 

2. Mr. Sin Nga Yan, Benedict, an independent non-executive director, was appointed as 

a member of the Audit Committee of the Company to take up the vacancy left by Mr. 

Lau. 

 

Mr. Lau confirms that there is no disagreement with the board of the Company and there is no 

matter relating to his resignation that needs to be brought to the attention of the shareholders 

of the Company. 

 

The board of directors of the Company would like to thank Mr. Lau for his valuable 

contribution to the Company. 

 

By Order of the Board 

Tang Yat Sun, Richard 

Acting Chairman 

 

Hong Kong, 26 January 2017 
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